

THAILAND ASSEMBLIES OF GOD GENERAL COUNCIL

Wow, another Thailand Assemblies of God General Council has come and gone already. General Council is something that we really look forward to each year. Our days were filled with prayer, worship, listening to great preaching and business meetings. It is so great to connect with Thai pastors from throughout Thailand, some we've known for years, and some we met for the first time. A group of pastors and missionaries from Northern Thailand were able to spend time together talking about our vision for the future. It was a blessed time.





OUR NEW FRIEND SUNNY

While staying in Bangkok recently we met a very friendly Thai women who works for the hotel we were in. One morning we asked her if she was Buddhist. She said yes, but also told us that the majority of people that stay at the hotel are Christian. Long story short, we invited her to church on Sunday morning and she came :-). She had never been in a church before, so we answered her questions such as; what a service looks like, what does a pastor do, why do we collect money, etc. She seemed to really enjoy her time there and connected well with a number of people, especially the Thai Pastor's wife. We are hoping through these connections that she will continue to attend church....and make the decision to become a Christ follower. This is a great reminder to all of us to keep inviting people to church!

PREACHING OPPORTUNITIES

In the past few months, both of us have had the honor to preach in local Thai churches. Neither of our backgrounds include preaching, yet we really enjoy stepping up to the challenge and sharing in churches. Now that the word is out that we are able to preach, more requests are coming in. We are thankful that God has prepared us to serve in this way.

COVID 19 UPDATE

Thailand was able to contain COVID fairly quickly, therefore the effects here have been minimal. There has been a total of 3,900 cases and 60 deaths in all of Thailand with the last case being roughly five months ago. Thailand is still very restricted in regard to allowing foreigners in. We pray this will change soon, so that our colleagues in the U.S. are able to return to Thailand.



Paul & Robyn Kramer

Acct. #279718 | giving.ag.org paul.kramer@agmd.org robyn.kramer@agmd.org simplyserving.org





Prayer Requests

- Pray for unity amongst the Thai Pastors.
- Pray for Sunny that she becomes a Christ follower.
- Pray for us as we share God's word to churches here in Thailand.